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SUMMER CONCERT AND WORMLEY FEST 

 

We are looking forward to our summer concert 

again. This will take place on the school field on 

Tuesday 18th July from 1:30pm.  

The theme this year is Summer Vibes.  

 

Following this event we have our Wormley Fest, 

which includes face painting, a football tournament, games, a 

BBQ, arts and crafts, a bouncy castle, stalls, entertainment and 

much, much more! 

DATES 

SCHOOL CONCERT AND 

WORMLEY FEST 

 18th  July, 1:30pm  

 

END OF TERM 

21st July 1:20pm 

 

START OF TERM 

4th September 

SPORTS DAY 

Another great Sports Day was had by everyone on the Friday before half term.   

As usual, the weather was perfect and the children really 

enjoyed the day - taking part with great effort and 

enthusiasm. 

 

We hope you followed the day’s events on our Facebook page. 

 

                                   

The KS1 house which 

came first was 

Trott 
  

The KS2 house which 

came first was 

Whitlock 

 

 

            The house which was the overall winner was   

Farah 

 
Well done to everyone in each house for trying their best.  

The final scores were very close.   

                                                          It is the participation that counts for most! 

 



TEACHER ASSESSMENTS  

This half term, teachers will be completing teacher assessments for the children 

across the curriculum.   

 

These will be shared with you in the children’s reports - 12th July. 

 

LOCAL GEOGRAPHY 

The children have really enjoyed their walks around 

Wormley, finding out about the way the land is used - for 

business and pleasure, its history over time, its links 

through transport - road, railway and river.  

Many found places in their locality that they hadn’t 

previously explored. 

Here are Y6 trying to open Carthagena Lock - a lock on the 

River Lee Navigation at Broxbourne. 

WORLD GEOGRAPHY  

This term, children continue their learning in Geography – finding out about places and natural  

phenomena in the world.  

The core concepts are place, space and scale. This is underpinned by enquiry – asking questions and 

finding out about this place in the world.  

WORLD GEOGRAPHY ENRICHMENT MORNING  

Families of children in KS1 and KS2 are invited to our 

World Geography Enrichment morning on   

           Friday 7th July at 9:15.  

 

Stay after drop off in the morning and take a trip to the 

place your child has been studying and learn all about it.  

Y1/2 please stay on the KS1 playground, Y3-6 please wait 

on the KS2 playground.  

                           Passport details to follow! 

 

 

 

 

 



TRANSITION DAY  

Our Y6 children visit their secondary schools on Thursday 13th July and the rest of our children 

will Budge Up to the next year group. You will receive an email beforehand with details of your 

child’s next teacher and their class name.  

If Y6 pupils are feeling anxious about the move to secondary, you 

might consider guiding them to this short film – Moving Up!  

The animation is aimed to help year 6 pupils feel more confident, less 

anxious and better equipped to cope with the changes associated with 

moving to secondary school.   

Just follow the link:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=thnoUraeoGs  

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE AT HODDESDON LIBRARY 

 

Hertfordshire Libraries are proud to 

present the  

Summer Reading Challenge 2023. 

 

This year's sports and games themed 

challenge - Ready, Set, Read! aims to 

keep children reading for pleasure 

throughout the summer holidays. 

 

 

 

We encourage children to read 6 library books over the summer holidays. This could include listening 

to an e-audiobook, reading independently or even parents or carers reading picture books to younger 

ones... all reading is good reading in our book! 

 

Here's how it works: 

Visit a local library to sign up for the challenge from Saturday 8 July 

Borrow 2 books with the participant's library card 

Read the 2 books, come back to the library and tell us something about them in exchange for some 

stickers and a reward 

Repeat steps 2 and 3 until all stickers and rewards are earned 

Receive a personalised certificate, medal and gift on completion. 

 

Children who complete the challenge will be entered into a prize draw to win a ticket to a creative 

workshop with Loretta Schauer, official illustrator for Ready, Set, Read! 

 

Children can register for a free library card at any time with a parent/carer present. The challenge 

finishes on Saturday 2 September (or Sunday 3 September if your local branch is open). 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=thnoUraeoGs


FUND RAISING FOR AIR AMBULANCE 

Here are some photos of the 5km run that Jayden White (year 1 

Jellyfish) took part in over the 

weekend. 

So far, he has raised over £550 

online for Essex and Herts Air 

Ambulance. 

 

WELL DONE Jayden! 

 

There is a coin bucket in our 

Reception if you would like to 

donate to this cause. 

RELATIONSHIPS AND SEX EDUCATION 

WORKSHOP FOR PARENTS 

 

Friday 23rd June 9:00-10:00 am 

 

This is a workshop for parents who would like to 

know more about the teaching of relationships and 

sex education in primary schools.  

This subject puts in place the key building blocks of healthy, respectful 

relationships, focusing on family and friendships, in all contexts, 

including online.  

This will sit alongside the essential understanding of how to be healthy. 

Y6 LEAVERS’ SERVICE 

There will be a service for 

Y6 and their families at  

St. Laurence’s Church on  

Tuesday 18th July  

9:15-10:30 

to celebrate their time at 

Wormley CofE Primary 

School and to wish them 

well for the future. 

 

OUR VALUE OF THE HALF TERM IS UNITY  

This term we will be considering the value of Unity.  

Unity creates a sense of belonging and increases well-being for 

everyone. Unity in our school is built upon shared goals, hope and a 

clear vision for our school. 

In our Collective Worship, we will consider how to build unity 

amongst our community and the world; how to live in unity and 

diversity; and the unity of the Holy Trinity. 

 

“How good and pleasant it is when God's people live together in 

unity!”     Psalm 133 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MUSIC OPPORTUNITIES AT WORMLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL  

Broxbourne Secondary School has a piano and guitar teacher who offers lessons here and a new 

clarinet and sax teacher who has some availability to offer tuition here at Wormley from September. 

If you are interested, please contactThe Broxbourne School Finance Department about setting up 

lessons at Wormley  

                                                              (01992 411060 option 4).  

 

At our school concert on Tuesday 18th July, you will 

be able to watch the rock performances of our 

school’s Rocksteady Rock Bands. 

 

Rocksteady Music School will be back next year.  

 

If your child would like to play the keyboard, the 

electric guitar,  the drums or be the lead singer in a 

rock band, please sign them  up!  

They are taking bookings for children who want to 

learn one of these instruments as part of a band.  

You can find out more details by calling  

0330 113 0330  

or emailing enrol@rocksteadymusicschool.com 

LOVING BOOKS - BECOMING 
AUTHORS 

Sarah Oliver, our author from World 
Book Day, was delighted when Turtles Class 

sent her their book cover designs and 
blurbs - so much so - she made a YouTube 

video with all her feedback. 

Thank you Sarah! 

TRANSITION MORNINGS FOR CHILDREN 

NEW TO RECEPTION  

 

 

 

We have a set of transition mornings planned 

for parents of children who have children due 

to start in Reception in September. There are 

three more to go…  

WELL-BEING MATTERS 21st June 9:15-

10:30  

Come along and find out about our well-being 

activities such as mindfulness and yoga, the 

Daily Mile, the importance of play, our 

Learning and Wellbeing Agents etc.  

Meet our Safeguarding Lead, Play Therapist 

and HABS Family Support Lead 



CHILDREN DEPLOY THEIR AGENTS 
 

We have a number of children who have been deploying their Agents to learn and grow and to 
do good for others. 

 

Here are Lucy, Sara and Barin who have 

cleaned the inside of our very dirty art 

bus so that it can be used for lessons and 

lunchtimes again  

 

 

Here is Tommy who has helped Mrs Johnson create a garden outside their classroom.  Thank you 

Super Social Learners! 

 

A huge THANK YOU to Lucy’s dad also. He spent many hours over our Bank Holiday weekend cleaning 

the outside of our bus so the children could enjoy it again. Thank you Mr Galloway!  

SPORTS UPDATE  

KS2 District Sports will take place at John  Warner School on  

         Tuesday 4th July between 9:00- 13:30.  

As children are selected for the team, parents will be notified.   

CRICKET TASTER DAYs  

The children have really enjoyed 

the cricket taster days over the 

past few weeks.   

 

PE KITS  

Physical Activity is essential to 

our children’s fitness and mental 

health.  

 

Children must have the correct PE kit and trainers to take part 

in PE lessons.  

 

Please check that your children come to school in their correct PE uniform on their PE day, 

hairbands  to tie hair  back and jewellery removed or taped.! 



PRESCHOOL COMMITTEE  

Would you be interested in joining the Preschool 

Committee?  

They meet once a term to shape the provision for 

our youngest children and would welcome ideas and 

contributions from parents.  

 

If you are interested, please let staff in our 

preschool know. 

NURSERY PLACES  

We still have some nursery places available for 

September in the afternoons.  

 

NURSERY OPEN AFTERNOON 

Please drop into our Nursery on  

Wednesday 21st June at 

1:15pm  

to have a look around.  

THANK YOU TO THE PTA AND 

OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

Thank you for contributing to our 

fund-raising again this term.  

Today, we have started the 

installation of new playground 

equipment in the KS1 playground 

for EY and KS1 to have daily access 

to.  

We subsidised a number of trips this year 

including the trip to the museums in London for 

Y3, 4 & 5. 

We appreciate all of your support! 

HOT WEATHER WARNING 

We are all enjoying the lovely summer weather 

however the children do spend a good amount of 

time outside. 

 

Please ensure the children have 

had sunscreen applied in the 

morning. If all children bring it 

in, it is hard to manage as 

children might share and might 

have allergies.  

Please ensure that they have a water bottle each 

day too please.  

DELIVERING SPECIALIST PROVISION LOCALLY (DSPL4) 

Tuesday 20th June 12:00-2:30pm 

DSPL (Developing Special Provision Locally) is a 

Hertfordshire-wide partnership approach where 

parents, staff in early years settings and schools, 

further education colleges, local authority officers and 

representatives from other agencies, work together as 

part of an Area Group, reviewing and developing the 

range of provision and support services available to their 

local community. 

DSPL4 covers the Borough of Broxbourne; from 

Hoddesdon to Waltham Cross. 

The aim of DSPL is to: 

● Meet the needs of children and young people with 

special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND), aged 0-25, as close to home as possible 

● Improve outcomes for wellbeing and attainment 

● Widen choice for children and parents/carers 

● Remove barriers to learning 

● Use resources more effectively  

DSPL4 invite you to a Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Fayre on 

Tuesday 20th June, 12-2:30, at Wormley Community Centre 



MY TEEN BRAIN 

Families First are now launching their AUTUMN 2023 parenting courses.  Ten online  courses starting 

in September and November, as well as two Face to Face groups one in St Albans and one in 

Stevenage. 

● For Parents of Children with Additional Needs  (2 online / 1 St Albans courses)  

● For Parents of Children 0 –12 yrs  (3 online / 1 Stevenage courses)  

● For Parents of Pre Teens & Teens   (3 online courses)  

● Courses for Dads  (2 online courses)    

Each course runs over 6 weekly sessions and is offered      

              FREE of charge to parents.   

Bookings can be made via email or phone to  bookings@supportinglinks.co.uk   or 07512 709556.   

 

 

BEING CONSIDERATE TO SCHOOL NEIGHBOURS   

The Local Council have received a complaint about inconsiderate 

parking from neighbours of Wormley CofE Primary School.  

 

Please be considerate when parking, waiting at the start and end 

of the school day and supervising children around the school. 

RETURN TO SCHOOL  

There is an INSET day on 

Friday 1st September. 

The new school term 

begins on   

Monday 4th 

September  

 

Nursery and  Reception 

children will be sent 

their own starting dates. 

WARRIORS WELLBEING SUMMER CAMP  

Once again, the Broxbourne MHST are hosting a Warriors of Wellbeing (WoW) Summer Camp 

during the  summer holidays for young people aged 8-12 years. The aim of the Summer Camp will be 

to promote  positive wellbeing and mental health through a variety of craft, sports skills-based 

activities and  support from local services. There are still spaces for WoW camp this year.   

Deadline for sign ups is 30th June. Please find below an expression of interest form for 

parents/carers.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/nhs-wow-camp-waltham-cross-tickets-541201326737 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/nhs-wow-camp-hoddesdon-tickets-541189701967 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/nhs-wow-camp-waltham-cross-tickets-541201326737
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/nhs-wow-camp-hoddesdon-tickets-541189701967


 
Amy Dunne 

Team Leader Broxbourne Mental Health Support Team Hailey Hall School, Hailey Lane, Hoddesdon, 

SG13 7PB Receiver 07971 639540     Email amy.dunne4@nhs.net 

Team/Out of Office contact Email hpft.mhstbroxbourne@nhs.net 

Website: https://haileyhall.herts.sch.uk/wellbeing/ 

https://www.healthyyoungmindsinherts.org.uk/news/2022/mar/schools-mental-health-support-teams-mhst  

 

https://www.healthyyoungmindsinherts.org.uk/news/2022/mar/schools-mental-health-support-teams-mhst

